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CIS Artist in 
Residence 

Ms. Samaniego-
Crump 

 

 
 
 
 

We are lucky to have Ms. 
Samaniego-Crump as our  

CIS Art teacher. She teaches from 
kindergarten through 12th grade 
so she is always on the go! Her 
projects are not only fun but 
educational as well. Our halls 
would look very DRAB and 
BORING without the CIS’s 

students’ artwork. 
Ms. Samaniego-Crump was born 

in Alamogordo but now calls 
Albuquerque her home. 

She enjoys spending time with 
her family, cooking, baking, 

playing with her dog Rocket and  
practicing her own art! 

 
 

 

 

 

Disney World Assembly at CIS 

 

Disney World Trip 
Eight sleepy CIS students boarded a plane on  

February 11 at 7AM for their trip to Disney World. They were 
accompanied by CIS teachers, Ms. Tiger, Ms. Samaniego-Crump. 

They raised money for their trip through fund raisers they conducted 
throughout the year. The students designed their own theme park 
and studied storytelling at the Disney Academy. They logged over 

10,000 steps every day and had a blast at the theme parks.  Amberlee 
Fleisher, Jack Barkhurst, Isaiah  

Buckles, Belen Chavez, Jayden Romo, Araceli Madalena, Cayden 
Snyder and  LaShawntie Payne qualified to go after conducting 

service projects that were scored by UNM Imagination Station.  Look 
on the next page for the student service projects. 

 

 

Important Dates 

• April 18th, 2024, MYP Personal Project 

presentation to our community from 

5:00-7:00 P.M.     

• April 22-26, 2024, 5th grade IB Exhibition. 

On April 25th (Thursday), the 

presentation to our CIS community is 

from 5-6:30.  

• May 4th, 2024, CIS International Day 

11AM-1 P.M 

• Last day of school Friday, May 31       
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IB Learner Profile, 
Caring, in Action at 

CIS! 
 
 

The students who went to Disney 
World conducted a service 
project and submitted it to UNM 
Imagination Station for approval. 
The CIS students were active in 
the community and 
demonstrated the IB Caring 
Learner Profile as well. Cayden 
worked for Loving Thunder 
which is a horse therapy. They 
help special needs people with 
physical and emotional therapy. 
LaShawntie made books that 
helped foster kids process their 
new living arrangements. Vrushti 
volunteered with seniors and 
helped them with arts and crafts, 
sewing and gardening. It helped 
her at a time when she was 
missing her grandparents. Jack 
made treats and toys for the 
critters at the Animal Humane 
Society. Jayden made meals for 
families and patients at 
Presbyterian hospital. Amberlee 
conducted a toy drive. Araceli 
tutored Ms. Adam’s Spanish 
students. Isaiah developed a 
presentation about prescription 
drug overuse  and Belen 
organized a donation to children 
in Mexico. 
 

 
 
Spring Break March 29-April 7 

 
 

 
 

March IB Student 
Recognition Assembly 

 
The following IB Attribute awards were 

earned by: 
 
Caring: Colton Brooks and Lynette-
Campos Cervantes 
Risk Taker:  
Corbin Bencomo and Amberlee Fleisher 
Inquirer: 
Arwen Suski and Sophia Castellon 
Principled: 
Alyssa Sanchez and Jesus Vasquez 
Reflective: 
Ben Vermette and Ethan Lopez 
Open Minded: 
Betzy Hernandez and Daniel Mendoza 
Knowledgeable: 
Jackson Waugh and Amara Argueta 
Thinker: 
Vicente Hernandez and Amara Argueta 
Communicator: 
Elaina Durn and Ayoka Sorrell-Gloden 
Balanced: 
Michaela Aragon and Jonathan Bernal-
Martinez 

 

 

 

Silly Ninth Graders! 

  

Congratulations to CIS’s 
Very Own National Merit 

Scholarship 
Finalist 

 
Arjuna Delph was recently 
awarded the National Merit 

Finalist Scholarship. 
Selections are based on the 

Finalist’s academic record (course 
load and difficulty level, depth and 

breadth of subjects studied, and 
grades earned); 

PSAT/NMSQT® scores; the 
student’s essay; demonstrated 

leadership and contributions to 
school and community activities; 
and the school official’s written 

recommendation and 
characterization of the Finalist. We 

are proud of you, Arjuna! 
 

Lion and Tigers and Bears 
Oh My! 

 
On Friday, February 23, CIS was 

invaded by a troupe of book 
characters. They marched through 
CIS to show off their favorite book 

and character. Harry Potter was 
popular along with Red Riding 
Hood, Pete the Cat and Junie B 

Jones. Sadly, there were no hungry 
caterpillars! Regardless, 

the Book Character parade was a 
resounding success! 

 

 

Casa San Ysidro Field Trip 
 On Wednesday, March 7 the seventh and 
eighth graders visited Casa San Ysidro in 

Corrales.  It was built circa 1875, 
and was named for the original owners 

(the Gutierrez family) and the couple (the 
Minges) who purchased and restored the 
property. Inside Casa San Ysidro are the 

furnishings, tools, and art used when New 
Mexico was a remote frontier.  

They had wonderful guides who guided 
their tour. In addition, they showed them 
how to make tin art which they brought 

back as a memento of the trip. 
 
 



 


